
Golcar Lily Day Meeting 14th October 2019 

Apologies Philip Houlton, Barbara Armstrong, Hillary Richards, Mark Evans, Sue Whitwham, 

Rowena Chantler.  

 

Attending Sue Starr, Louise Houlton, Marion Hall, Elaine Oldham, Nore Beaumont, John 

Broadbent, Lynne Knight, Craig Ellis, Soo Ellis, Margaret Laycock. 

 

Matters Arising 

 

Treasury  £6456 at the moment, setting up nicely for next year. Cheque from the Providence 

on the way. Still no invoice from Historia Normannis for the past two years, Louise to 

look into.  

 Beech school raised some money and gave £200 to Golcar Lily Day.   

 

Legal Permission to use the car parks has been done. School field and church field for the 

fun run is good. St. Johns is fine – Manor road we’ve not heard from yet, still need 

permission from Manor road for the use of the school field.  

 Road closure people are booked. Licenses have not been done yet but Sue will sort it 

shortly.  

 

Stalls   7 stalls already booked – about par for this time of year.  

 

Music Kirklees musica have agreed to stay at the Prov. They are desperate to have send a 

band somewhere but we cannot accommodate two spaces.  

Simon said a possibility of a tent in the memorial garden at the church for people to 

perform (maybe Kirklees musica) 

We will start telling everyone about the theme and bringing it together with the 

music for the day.  

We are still short on venues for the music as usual. We need to contact the liberal 

and the con-club for venues for music.  

 

Procession Suggestion of moving the procession to 2pm from 11am as there will be more 

people around to watch.   

 Concerns over clashing with other events in the village. Suggestions of being able to 

tie in the procession with the fly-past that Sue Starr has organised.  

 Phil to speak to WWII re-enactors to figure out if they will be around/join the 

procession.  

 Volunteers to speak to John Myers to bring some items for the village as well as the 

procession, also a potential for Military vehicles to line up rather than tractors.  

 Idea for something for the children to join in with – evacuees to be coming to 

Golcar. Louise to look into finding evacuees for the children to represent and 

Rowena to head into schools to talk to the children about it.   

 SWEAT to be informed about the change to the procession.  

 



Bunting People are producing bunting both crochet and knitting.  

 Schools to be given small triangles to decorate 

 Businesses to be given bigger ones to put up around the village.  

 Craig & Soo to look for Union flags to put up around the village too.  

 

Legion Sue Starr has written to the legion to tell them what we are doing –not quite sure if 

there will be a response but the letter has gone.  

 

Street Party  Tables and chairs for the party are sorted (we think) 

 Long white table cloths requested.  

 Tables will be used for people to use when they have bought food from around the 

village.  

 

Maps & Info Sue Starr suggested a collapsible frame to put the maps and information for the day 

in with a flag above it advertising the events around the village.  

 Potential for easels to be found around the village.  

 Sand bags to weigh them down and add to the theme of the day.  

 

Fun Run -  Sue Starr to tell Mike we are not doing it this year.  

 

Shops  Phil keeping in contact with the shops for bunting purposes.  

 Sue Starr has talked to the estate agents who is potentially holding another 

competition for the children to design a tea towel  suggestions welcome for another 

idea other than a tea towel.  

 Window displays from the shops – Louise to sort posters from the war to put into 

the windows. Soo suggested doing them in A3 as we can then laminate them and 

protect them from the weather if necessary.  

 

Scouts To look into the allotment folks doing something on the day – similar to dig for 

victory.  

 

Entertainment John to contact Morris Dancers 

 Dance groups to be contacted 

 Potential for a piano player to come down (maybe from the university) – although 

we would need a piano for that to happen – everyone to look out for a piano that 

we could use.  

 John to come and do the announcing again.  

  

Environment Planters will be planted 

 Request to highlight the Pat Swallow Memorial Woodland on the map for people to 

visit.  

 There will be a project morning every month and there will be a launch of a big 

campaign in April in the run up to Lily Day for a spring clean.  

 



AOB Cards around the village for letting people know what is happening when to be 

distributed shortly.  

 Getting back in touch with the schools to sort parking 

 Looking for a piano 

 

 60’s/70’s evening 26th October – Church 

 Beetle Drive 

 Christmas Lights switch on and Christmas fayre – 29th November 

 

 Winkles to be contacted about the bunting and Christmas lights switch on.  

 

Next Meeting Tuesday 19th November, Rose and Crown, 7pm.  


